
BADSWORTH PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 16th September 2020, at 7.30pm. Meeting held remotely.
Present:
Cllr B Graham (Chair)
Cllr K Huskisson
Cllr B Slinger

Cllr P Smith

G Earnshaw (Parish Clerk)

1.0 Apologies for Absence
1.1
The Chair thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 
1.2
No members of the public attended the meeting.

1.3
Apologies for absence had been received from District Cllr Carrington and District Cllr Ward.
1.4
The apologies for absence were accepted. 
2.0 Declarations of Interest & Requests for Dispensations

2.1 
The Clerk declared an interest in item 11. There were no other declarations of interest and no requests for dispensation.
3.0 To Confirm the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 19th August 2020 and the Minutes of the Extra Ordinary meeting held on 1st September 2020 as a true record
3.1
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting on 19th August 2020 and the minutes of the Extra Ordinary meeting held on 1st September 2020 were accepted as a true record of the meetings and approved unanimously.
4.0
Public Open Forum
4.1
There were no members of the public present at the meeting.
5.0
To receive a report from Police Representative

5.1
No report had been received.

6.0
To receive a report from District Councillor

6.1
No report had been received.

7.0
To consider and decide upon the following planning applications:
7.1
This item would be covered at the Extra Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council on 22nd September 2020.

8.0 
To receive the following planning decisions/information:
8.1
This item would be covered at the Extra Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council on 22nd September 2020.

9.0
To receive information on the following ongoing issues and decide further action where necessary:
9.1
Re-surfacing of the road at the bend on Main Street – The Clerk was asked to chase this matter up with the District Councillors as no further developments had taken place.
9.2
Maintenance of Badsworth Way – Wakefield Council had cut back the weeds and grass but the weeds still need to be sprayed. The Clerk would contact Wakefield Council and ask them to spray the weeds.
9.3
Placement and Installation of the Defibrillator – An email had been received from Rev. Smith advising that the church staff were dealing with a backlog of work because they had been furloughed and this was the reason for the delay in obtaining a decision from the church about the placement and installation of the device. The Clerk had sent an email to Rev. Smith confirming that the Parish Council would be responsible for the maintenance and the costs of running the defibrillator. This item would be reviewed again at the next meeting of the Parish Council.

9.4
Engaging with the police to arrange additional speed checks in the village – Cllr Slinger would follow up this issue with the police.

10.0
Matters requested by councillors
10.1
The Chair reported that she had been approached about a child’s climbing frame that had been placed in the back garden of a house that overlooked the adjoining property. The Chair had forwarded details onto the Planning Department at Wakefield Council and would follow up the matter.
11.0
To consider the following new Correspondence received and decide upon action where necessary:

11.1
NCLA 2020-21 National Salary Award – the Parish Council agreed that the pay award for the Clerk should be implemented in line with the recommendations in the NCLA Salary Award document.
12.0
To receive an update on the co-option of a new councillor
12.1
One resident had expressed an interest in filling the vacancy on the Parish Council. The resident’s statement supporting his expression of interest had been circulated to the Council.

12.2
The Council agreed, that subject to confirmation that the person met the legal requirements for a councillor, that the Clerk should write to the resident and invite them to join the Parish Council.

13.0
Financial matters:


To approve the following accounts for payment:


YLCA: invoice for advert for clerk/RFO vacancy - £15.00


Vision ICT: invoice for accessibility statement - £54.00


J Parkin: invoice for plants for village - £133.50
To note the following payments as previously authorised:


- Clerks’ salary 

13.1
The Council felt that there should be a more coordinated approach to planting generally in the village and this would be something the Parish Council would look at in the future. 
13.2
Cllr Smith confirmed he was still looking to agree a schedule with the landowner to plant wildflowers as previously discussed. 
13.3
The Chair advised that the areas round the Millennium stones needed sorting out.
14.0
To notify the clerk of matters for inclusion on the agenda for the next meeting

14.1
Councillors agreed to send items to the Clerk.
15.0
To confirm the date of the next meeting as Wednesday 21st October 2020
15.1
It was agreed that the Parish Council would meet remotely on Wednesday 21st October 2020 at 7.30pm.
16.0
Exclusion of members of the press and public

16.1
There were no members of the press or public present at the meeting.

17.0
Confidential Business

- To receive an update on the recruitment of a replacement Parish Clerk and agree action to appoint a new Clerk.

17.1
The Parish Council shortlisted the applications received and agreed to interview the candidates selected on 1st October. The interviews would be carried out remotely via Zoom.


The meeting was closed at 8.15 pm.

